## TOWN OF CORTE MADERA 300 TAMALPAIS DRIVE CORTE MADERA, CA 94925

## CITY OF MILL VALLEY 26 CORTE MADERA AVENUE MILL VALLEY, CA 94941

July 6, 2010

Farhad Mansourian Director of Public Works County of Marin P.O. Box 4186 San Rafael, CA 94913-4186

Dear Farhad:

Thank you for developing the Mill Valley to Corte Madera Bicycle and Pedestrian Corridor Study. We greatly appreciate the County completing the study which identifies the issues and costs for all three considered routes.

At this time, we continue to have interest in the viability of all three options. We will continue to pursue potential funding sources, and if and when funds become available, we will work with the County to consider our mutual priorities and evaluate the options. The Town of Corte Madera and the City of Mill Valley are well aware of the need for coordination on any of the projects, and will have the appropriate dialog when the time is right. We do not plan on agendizing the report at this time.

Since there are not sufficient funds presently available to begin serious work on any of the three options, we feel that the County should focus the majority of the remaining NTPP funds on projects that have been approved and can be completed in the relatively short time left for the NTPP program, with the possibility that some portion of funding could be used for planning and engineering.

Again, thank you for this endeavor, and please advise us if this Study will be accepted by the Board of Supervisors.

Sincerely,

Carla Condon , Mayor Town of Corte Madera Stephanie Moulton-Peters, Mayor

City of Mill Valley